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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
Tuesday 2nd May, 2017
[bookmark: _GoBack]MOTION NO.23
MOTION: Councillor W. Lavelle, Councillor V. Casserly
That this Council, noting the ongoing concerns in relation to serious traffic delays which can arise from accidents on the M50; calls on Transport Infrastructure Ireland to put in place a region-wide public information campaign to explain the new M50 diversion route signage; and further calls on the Commissioner of An Garda Síochána to provide additional resources to the Regional Traffic Unit to aide local Gardaí in managing both accident sites on the M50 and the implementation of diversions routes.
REPORT:
Since 2015 an Interagency Incident Response Group (IICG) was set up which comprises representatives from An Garda Síochána, Dublin Fire Brigade, the four Dublin Local Authorities, Transport Infrastructure Ireland and the Motorway Traffic Control Centre. The role of the group is to ensure a coordinated approach to the management of incidents that occur on motorways in the Greater Dublin Area. The IICG have put in place a ‘Protocol for the management of major incidents on motorways’ in April 2016 and this document is subject to ongoing review.
Should the motion be passed, its terms will be conveyed to TII and An Garda Síochana.
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